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 determination from PERB on December 20, 2019, and again on January 13, 2020, the District 
has followed the statutory process for attempting to move negotiations forward when there is 
a stalemate as recognized by the Audit.  And, while those impasse applications were declined 
by PERB we are pleased that there may be some positive developments from SCTA in regard 
to commencing negotiations.  We will continue to follow the statutory process for collective 
bargaining and believe that through this process we have the best chance to ultimately resolve 
the District’s serious budget deficit and avoid a state takeover.   
 
Again, it is our sincere commitment to overcome our budget challenges while staying focused 
on our goal of providing access to high quality educational opportunities for all of our 
students. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jorge A. Aguilar 
Superintendent 
 

 
 


